
 

  

  
 
 

 
 

Wednesday 6 September 2023 
 
 

Dear Parents/carers 
 

Update on swimming lessons for Yr 4 and Yr 5 
 
You will be aware that at Greenway we traditionally take the children in Yr4 and Yr 5 
swimming to the local swimming pool at Everyone Active in Berkhamsted. 
 
Unfortunately we are no longer going to use this facility to support swimming at 
Greenway.  Since the pandemic, costs have increased year on year and we now feel 
that these costs are too high. 
 
We are therefore informing you that swimming for Year 4 and Year 5 will not be taking 
place as planned.  We are currently in consultation with other providers in sourcing a 
more cost effective service and we will keep you updated on our progress. 
 
 
Regards 
Katharine Ellwood 
 
 
 


